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  Ryan S. McDowell 
2019 Voice of Democracy Winner 

 

The Department of Maryland Voice of 

Democracy Award Banquet was held on 

January 27, 2019 at E. E. Streets VFW Post 

#5118.  Ryan S. McDowell, sponsored by 

District 6, from VFW Post 304 was pro-

claimed the Department of Maryland’s 

winner.  He received a total of $1,300 in 

monetary awards from the Department VFW and Auxiliary.  

Other winners are as follows: 

2nd Pl. Sophie N. Heimbrock—District 7-Post 3285, $900 

3rd Pl.  Lydia A. Shreves—District 4-Post 5118, $600 

4th Pl.  Anna J. Saweikis—District 3-Post 6775, $450 

5th Pl.  Corie J. Mahan—District 5-Post 8126, $350 

6th Pl.  Alans I Levy—District 14-Post 2678, $250 

  Jada . Brinkley—District 10-Post 7687, $150 

  Legend G. VanField—District 2-5633, $150 

  Sidney Marohn-Johnson—District 1-Post 8810,  

  $150 

  Utopia J. Diabe—District 11-Post 8509, $150 

 
 

vfwmd.org 

The Official Publication of the Department of Maryland Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States 

vfwmd.org 

The Official Publication of the Department of Maryland Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States 

vfwmd.org 

The Official Publication of the Department of Maryland Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States 

vfwmd.org 

Amanda Collingham 
2019 Patriot’s Pen Winner 

 
The Patriot’s Pen contest was also 

held on January 27, 2019 in conjunc-

tion with the VOD Award’s ban-

quet.  Amanda Collingham, spon-

sored by District 7, from VFW Post 

3285 was named the winner for the 

Department of Maryland.  She re-

ceived a total of $1,050 in monetary awards.  Other winners 

are as follows: 

2nd Pl. Toluwanimi Emmanuel—District 2-Post 5633, 

  $650 

3rd Pl.  AnneMarie Gallo—District 14-Post 2621, $500 

4th Pl.  Julia Kries—District 4-Post 7464, $350 

5th Pl.  Lucy Wood, District 1-Post 10081, $250 

6th Pl.  Michael Grube, District 6-Post 304, $150 

  Anelise Rodriguez, District 5-Post 10146, $150 

  Alyza Woods, District 3-Post 1411, $150 

  Ella Bierly, District 10-Post 8185, $150 

  Chloe Zheng—District 11-Post 2916, $150 
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“VFW...Family”  

Comrades, 

 

I hope everyone is 

staying safe and 

warm this winter. 

Spring is just 

around the corner 

and it’s time to 

wrap up all your 

programs and turn 

them into depart-

ment. 

  

Membership is still at the top of the list. 

We can’t “Storm the Hill” in Washington 

without the numbers in membership. 

Our younger veterans have families and 

kids in sports. We need to work closer 

with our auxiliaries to attract these po-

tential members. If we all work together 

and tap this resource it will benefit both 

the VFW and it’s Auxiliary. 

 

A way to attract members is to get out in 

the public. As the summer holidays ap-

proach, we need to be active in the com-

munity, participate in parades, have 

open houses, and plan more events  

Comrades, 

 

With Spring around 

the corner, its time 

to get outside and 

cleanup all the de-

bris from Winter.  Be 

careful when work-

ing outside.  You can 

be more prone to 

muscle sprang and 

pulls, if you are not 

careful. 

 

Membership should be in the forefront.  

The Department needs all the help it can 

get.  It is also time to start thinking about 

your upcoming elections in your Post.  

When nominating...look at the comrades 

ability and willingness to perform the du-

ties of the office.  Comrades, I will be run-

ning again for State Surgeon and respect-

fully ask for your support. 

 

To you and your family Happy New Year! 

 
In Comradeship, 

Frank Bennett 
Jr. Vice Commander 

See Jr. Vice, Page 8 

Frank Bennett 
Surgeon 

Dept. of MD VFW 

Thomas Williams 
Jr. Vice Commander 

Dept. of MD VFW 

The Maryland VFW Combat Veteran 
 

STATE COMMANDER 

Denise Perry 
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Arthur Westbrook 

 

EDITOR 

Jacquelyn Kimball 

 

The Maryland VFW Combat Veteran is 

published six times per year — July—

August, September—October, November—

December, January—February, March—

April and May—June by the Department of 

Maryland, Veterans of Foreign Wars of the 

United States, 101 North Gay Street, 

Room J, Baltimore, MD 21202, 410-752-

6474 

MDVFWCombatVet@comcast.net 

 

Send all communications for publication 

to MDVFWCombatVet@comcast.net.  

Deadline for submissions is on the 20th, 

during the months of June, August, Sep-

tember, December, February and April. 

 

WEBSITE 

www.vfwmd.org 
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“VFW...Family”  

ciate them. 

 

Prayers offered at Post & District Meetings: 

As a Post and/or District Chaplain, there are at least three 

prayers that are part of every meeting.  The first prayer takes 

place at the opening of the meeting.  The second is a prayer for 

our National Home, and the third one is the prayer that is part 

of our closing ceremony. 

 

Things to consider when offering prayers: 

When a Chaplain reads or offers a prayer publicly, it should 

not only be his/her personal prayer, but it is a collective prayer 

offered to God on behalf of everyone present. 

  

National Chaplain of the Year Award: 

Included is the information sheet pertaining to the National 

Chaplain of the Year Award for 2018-2019.  Please send your 

submissions to our National Chaplain, Charlene Cobb and a 

copy to me via email .  Her contact information is included at 

the end of the information sheet. 

  

National Chaplain Event Planned for May 17-19, 2019: 

The weekend of May 17-19, 2019 is our National Chaplain 

Weekend.  Save the date and plan to come to Gettysburg, 

PA.  We will check in Friday evening and have dinner togeth-

er.  Then on Saturday, May 18 (Armed Forces Day), we will 

have a special guided tour of the Battlefield highlighting the 

role of Chaplains in the Civil War.  On Saturday evening, there 

will be a dinner and program at VFW Post 8896 in East Berlin, 

PA honoring our National Chaplain.  See the additional infor-

Dear Comrades, 

 

I pray you all are doing well and enjoy-

ing serving and ministering to Veterans 

and their families. This year has really 

taken off and we have had some major 

transitions. Which is why the following 

has been heavy on my heart and I need 

your assistance. 

 

As Chaplains, if we are going to have any 

impact on our Posts and with our Comrades, we must get to 

know them by having regular meaningful contact with them. 

In addition to the Commander, if there is one other person that 

everyone in the Post should know – it is the Chaplain.  

  

Please consider to make an effort to get to know your Post 

members.  Be friendly and take the initiative to introduce 

yourself to those you do not know.  Remember, there should 

be no one in your Post who does not know you or how to get 

in touch with you. 

 

Consider sending  “Birthday” or “Thinking of You” cards to 

members who moved out of the area.  The Lynn Card Compa-

ny (https://www.lynncard.com/) has very nice Patriotic 

Cards www.patrioticcards.com (Get Well, Sympathy, Think-

ing of You, Thank You, and Christmas) 

  

WWII and Korean war veteran should be contacted monthly. 

For life is too short not to let them know how much we appre-

Tiffany Daniel 
Chaplain 

Dept. of MD VFW 
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“VFW...Family”  

mation.  Fax, email, or send me your reservation.  Call and re-

serve a room at the Altland House.   

  

Online Reporting System for Chaplains: 

For those who are not familiar with the reporting system, 

simply click on this link and it will take you directly to the re-

porting system.  VFW Chaplains are encouraged to report 

their activity at the end of each month using this reporting sys-

tem.  Once you submit your report you will receive an email 

containing the data you submitted.  That email can then be for-

warded to both you and I.  It can also be forwarded to your 

Post and included in the Post Community Service Re-

port.  Again, to submit your Chaplain’s Report please use 

this link.  Don’t forget to hit SUBMIT at the bottom of the 

form. 

  

Resources for Chaplains: 

The Chaplains Handbook: The Chaplains Handbook has been 

posted on the VFW National Website https://vfworg-

cdn.azureedge.net/-/media/VFWSite/Files/MY_VFW/Training-

and-Support/Member-and-Officer-Training/Chaplains-

Handbook.pdf?la=en&v=1&d=20180801T143458Z 

  

Blessings 

Tiffany Daniel 
Chaplain 
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 Irma Elfrieda Sofinowski 

Dept. President 2009-10 
Sunrise 2/13/1926  

Sunset 2/21/2019 

 
Irma has gone home to be with the Lord. 

Though her health deteriorated rapidly, 

her mind was clear and strong to the 

end. 

 

Irma was born in Germany to Freida & 

Herman Wronowski. She married Her-

man Sofinowski on 1/24/1948. She worked for a department store in 

her youth, a munitions factory during the war, and Balti-

more County Schools Food Service for over 25 years. She enjoyed 

polka and square dancing, traveling and a variety of crafts. She was 

an active life member in the Veterans of Foreign Wars Auxiliary in 

many positions including President at VFW 6506, and achieved the 

high honor of serving as Department of Maryland President 2009-

2010. 

 

Irma was preceded in death by Herman, her mother Frieda, father 

Herman, stepfather Eitel Duda and brother Fred Wronowski. 

She is survived by Beverly Stewart, Donna Sofinowski and Lowell 

Hash, Sharon Ganzler, her brother Raymond Duda and his wife 

Wanda, 6 grandchildren and 7 great-grandchildren. 

 

In lieu of flowers, the family requests that you donate to her Presi-

dent's Special Project, McVets (Maryland Center for Veteran Educa-

tion & Training), 301 High Street, Baltimore MD 21202 or to the 

charity of your choice. 
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“VFW...Family”  

 

 

around families. And remember, we still have ½ off life membership available! 

 

No idea is a bad idea – give it a try. It’s out with the old and in with the new. We can’t 

get anything accomplished if we keep saying “That won’t work”. Give it a try. Even Na-

tional is trying to change. The VFW magazine has a whole new format. 

 

Our Voice of Democracy and Patriot’s Pen department winners have been sent to Na-

tional. We’re proud of all our contestants and hope the great state of Maryland can take 

National’s first place again. 

 

Some events coming up include the Department golf tournament in May. We need your 

support to make this fundraiser a success. Then comes our department convention in 

June. Start making your plans to attend. Convention ads will be due soon and your hos-

pitality rooms need to be planned. 

 

Stay safe and warm. See you soon, 

 

 

In Comradeship, 

Thomas Williams 
Jr. Vice Commander 

USNR Retired Seabee 

 

 

Jr. Vice, from page 2 
New Department 

Adjutant Appointed 
 

 

Arthur Westbrook 
Cell Phone 

410-504-4774 

 

Work Phone 

410-752-6474 

 

E-mail 

a.west@comcast.net 

 

Work 

adjutant@vfwdeptmd.org  

 

CA Reporting 

reports@vfwdeptmd.org  
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Auxiliary News 

new and rejoining members to our 

ranks; and so much more! 

 

Thank you for caring and sharing! 

 

Respectfully, 

Joyce M. Thomas 
Dr. Joyce M. Thomas, President 

VFW Auxiliary Department of  

Maryland 2018 - 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Greetings, 

May each of you continue to be a part of 

the positive efforts that are making a major 

difference in the lives of so many of our 

Veterans and their family members. 

 

A special thank you to Department Chair-

men for putting forth the challenges sug-

gested by your National Ambassadors.  

Additionally, many thanks to each Auxil-

iary for meeting and in many cases surpas-

sing proposed challenges. 

 

This Auxiliary year is progressing at a rap-

id pace and you continue to work as “busy 

bees.”  The miracle of your success can be 

seen in the smiling faces of Veterans in the 

hospitals and nursing homes; in the words 

of thanks from homeless Veterans; in the 

number of bills addressing Veteran needs 

that are moving forward in Congress 

through your lobbying efforts;  in the 

heartfelt thanks expressed by scholarship 

recipients; in the appreciation shared by 

Dr. Joyce Thomas, President 
Dept. of MD VFW Auxiliary 
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the time to be a Membership Worker BEE.  An unpaid member 

is only a phone call away.  Remind them of their  "WHY" they 

joined......to support and help our Veterans and Active Military 

Members.  No One does more for Veterans than the VFW with 

the Auxiliary by their side.  We are strong in numbers.  

        

 
I "BEE" Lieve........Yes we can!   

Please feel free to contact me if you need help with your mem-

bership. 
 

Respectfully Submitted: 

Betty J. Stahm 
Betty J. Stahm, PDP  

Membership & Recruitment Chairman 

VFW Auxiliary  - Department of Maryland 
 
"BEE-Lieve * Yes we can"........"Bee Miracle Workers for our 
Veterans"! 

 

 

Team Maryland, You are AWESOME!  As of 

this writing February 21st, the Department of 

Maryland is at 98.02%, needing 190 paid an-

nual members to be 100% plus One.  Our Na-

tional Membership Ambassador set a goal of 

98% before the end of February and with 

your hard work we reached the goal ahead 

of schedule.   I encourage everyone to  please 

attend the Membership Recruitment training 

that will be held on March 31st immediately 

following Council of Administration Meeting.  

All members are welcomed to learn the 3 R's - 

Recruit, Retain and Rejoin.  We must continuously grow our 

organization for our Veterans, Our Heroes.  Special prizes will 

be awarded to Auxiliaries and Members.  

   
Time is running out.  June 30th is fast approaching.  Members 

who do not pay their dues by June 30th will need to rejoin our 

organization.  Please reach out to your unpaid members.   Ex-

plain to them that if their dues are not paid by June 30th it 

means they will need to start the joining process all over again 

which includes showing proof of eligibility.  It also means that 

they must wait a full year before the Cancer Grant from the Na-

tional Organization is available to them.   We certainly do not 

want our members to lose their many years of service.  Now is 

Betty J. Stahm, PDP 
Membership Chairman 
Dept. of MD VFW Aux. 
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VFW & Auxiliary 


